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Montevallo City Council Special Called Meeting 

April 1, 2019 

6:30 p.m. at City Hall 

 

Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Matt Walker, Council 

Member Willie Goldsmith, and Council Member Tiffany Bunt were in attendance. 

Council Member Jason Peterson was absent. 

 

 

Meeting Call to Order 

 

Mayor Cost called the special meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. She explained this meeting was 

called to consider the recommendation of the Planning Commission regarding the site plan 

for Dr. Shunnarah’s development along Main Street & Wadsworth.  

 

The City Clerk informed the Council that the Planning Commission considered the 

following request:  
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The City Clerk noted the Planning Commission voted to recommend approval of the site 

plan subject to: 

 

1) The applicant submitting a final site plan prior to the issuance of building permits; 

and 

2)   Compliance with the regulations, policies and guidelines of the City of Montevallo. 

 

Council Member Nix said he supports this project 100%. However, he noted, as Ms. Bridges 

pointed out at the Planning Commission meeting, that our zoning ordinance states that a 

traffic count “shall” be performed for every site plan request in the overlay district.  He 

suggested we amend the ordinance to read:“may.”  

 

Sharman Brooks, our planner with Shelby County Development Services, said they are 

looking at a number of possible amendments to the code which would make things work 

better.     

 

Council Member Nix made a motion to approve the site plan for 1109 Wadsworth Street as 

recommended by Shelby County Development Services and the Montevallo Planning 

Commission.  Council Member Bunt seconded.  

 

Mayor Cost thanked Ms. Brooks and Mr. Cameron with Shelby County Development 

Services for their efforts on this project. 

 

Dr. Shunnarah thanked Shelby County, the Planning Commission and the City Council for 

their support of his project.  

 

The Mayor called for the vote.  ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  

 

There being no further business before the Council, the meeting was adjourned by 

acclamation at 6:33 p.m. 

 

Submitted by:  

 

 

 

Herman Lehman 

City Clerk    


